34. WESTON ROAD PLANTER ISLANDS

The Area Engineer reported on possible sources of funding for the installation of planter islands in Weston Road. Sally Thompson advised that there were no bus shelters available, so no swap could be done with the funding for the Kainga bus shelter.

The Area Engineer advised that the speed trailer had been arranged for Weston Road sometime this month.

A letter from Mr Abbott and Ms Whyte of Weston Road was tabled. The Board requested staff to write to Mr Abbott and Ms Whyte advising of the process and that a further meeting with residents would take place after the Boards' confirmed what safety measures and funding would be undertaken.

The Board considered that due process required a safety audit to be performed on the proposed safety works, including the Stop signs, before any decision is made on funding. They requested a recommendation on the safety of the proposals to come back to the meeting of the new Board in November.

The Area Engineer advised that the proposed kerb build-out work on Weston Road could be incorporated into the Innes Road/Rutland Street Safety Works, if these works go ahead.

The Board **resolved** to defer this item until a safety audit is performed.